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From the above you can see that 39 drivers were not sent a letter.  When identifying a 
vehicle that is speeding, we have to list a number of factors.  Most importantly we list the 
speed, then we list the number plate, make, model, colour, and time.  Speed and time are 
easy but the rest relies on our ability to look and memorise data which then has to be 
entered onto a log sheet.  We need at least two but preferably three items of detail that 
match the DVLA computer or they have to be discarded.  Just having the number plate it not 
enough.  So 39 entries were not correct but this does not mean we were wrong as there are 
a number of reasons for the data not matching. 

a) Car might have been  resprayed 
b) Number plates might be stolen or cloned and so on. 

 
It tells us that 270 drivers got their first letters and 7 their second.  This year so far there 
have been no 3rd letters sent.  Finally 22 were reported to swan, this means further 
investigations are needed.  This will include the three above who were not showing any tax 
and those considered going so fast that the police want to visit in person.  It might also 
mean the vehicle is flagged on the system as wanted in connection to another crime or even 
one known to be flagged for county lines offences.  Just to say when a car is coming towards 
you at 50 plus mile per hour you have very little time to get all the data. 
 

 
 



 
 

The above table speaks for itself, I will just point out that the new system we are using only 
goes back as far as 10/12/2018 so this is listed as the start date when in fact we started in 
June 2016.  The number of volunteers is not correct as since Covid some of my team have 
been in isolation and I am not sure they will all be back.  I currently have nine active 
members and that is including myself.  I am desperate for more volunteers.  Anyone 
interested just call me on 890753. 
 
Cllr Gregg Manning JP  


